OREGON STATE UNIVERSITY RETIREMENT ASSOCIATION Board Minutes  
14 June 2005

Members present:  Bill Brennan, Bobbye Koeper, Glenn Klein, Nancy Evans, David Eiseman, Kathy Heath, Norma Barnhisel, Ken Krane, Kathy Meddaugh, Gary Tiedeman, Carol Mason, Laura Sneeden.

Absent: Gale Hazel, Ron Lovell

Guest: Jean Peters, Past President

Meeting called to order by President Eiseman at 1:00 pm.

Greetings to “Boarders” and cookies offered by President Eiseman.
All in attendance invited to introduce themselves to acquaint new and old members.

Minutes were reviewed by Pres. Eiseman and approved as presented.

Treasurer’s report:  Provost account: $203.74 which should be zeroed out by July 1st.

Foundation account: $6,762.37 and Laura Sneeden reported some more membership money was deposited today.

Golf Tournament:  Bill Brennan reported on the Golf Tournament scheduled for September 7th.  Pro Sean Arey will not be present but assistant Pro Jason Laughery will host in his absence.  The cost will be $30 for golfer and $12.50 for non-golfers.  Information will be mailed after July 4th.    Kathy Meddaugh volunteered to do name tags.  Cliff Michael will help with registration and Bob Wess is the tournament director.  NOTE:  if you have golf related or other items that can be used for prizes, please notify Bill Brennan.  Laura Sneeden will put the information on our Web site in the next couple of weeks.  OSURA & AROPE and ALL members plus guests are welcome.  
OSURA VOLUNTEER GUIDELINES:  Bill Brennan presented a DRAFT of the Guidelines of requesting OSURA volunteers. There were a few suggestions which Bill will incorporate in a revised edition and it will be given to Laura Sneeden  to be used on the Web site.  Kathy Meddaugh suggested that we make sure that the need for volunteer liability forms be included with the guidelines.  

Past President Bus Driver Bill had to leave early and reported that the picture of the 

Board next to his computer “brought tears to his eyes.”

Annual Meeting: There was a discussion of annual meeting.  The date and has been set in our annual schedule and the consensus was that it was a good event.  There were plenty of prizes and President Ray should be invited again next year and some type of entertainment be included as a break – if possible.  

1.

Gary Tiedeman reported a life time dream of meeting and singing music with Dave Brubeck on his recent trip and he’ll miss our golf event for a trip to Africa!

Bone Density Lab.: Kathy Heath reported on the successful Bone Density program and the regret that more people didn’t attend.   About 15 showed up.   It was good enough that it should be repeated in the future.

OSURA Night at the Theater:  Ken Krane reported on the Doll House event with 31-32 people attending the social with refreshments and the play.  Joyce Caldwell and Charlotte Headrick presented information for the play goers.  The success means future activities of this nature should be offered.

Cost was approximately $150 for refreshments.

Annual Meeting Responses:  Ken also reported on the summary of suggestions from members from the annual meeting.  The seven responses made a number of suggestions for programs.  Five of the seven approved of sending notices to members of  non-OSURA but related activities or events.  We will continue to accept requests.
Volunteer Opportunities: Kathy Heath reported on volunteer events with the START date which will be sent our by Laura Sneeden via email.  

Standing Committee Proposal:  Ken Krane presented a proposal for Standing Committees.  See Attachment.  After a general discussion, it was agreed that this was an excellent idea and with some minor changes, it would be presented at the next board meeting for approval and  inclusion in our By-Laws.  

OSURA Scholarship:  There was a discussion of the desirability of an OSURA scholarship being a part of our goals.  Some type of formalization should be developed in the future.
$$$: Carol Mason reported that Gale Hazel relayed a message that she had been talking to the Provost Sabah Randhawa about our money.  No further clarification was available.

OSU Parking Committee:  Jean Peters reported on her request via email for a volunteer to replace her on the University Parking Committee. With no response, she has agreed to continue to serve this vital role.  There will be an effort to include all retirees not just emeritus with a reduced parking fee permit.  Only those 100% retired qualify for the reduce rates.  
AROPE Meeting:  The AROPE invitation to hear Cliff Trow report on the 2005 legislature on July 20th at Adair with a luncheon cost of $8.50 was reviewed.  Advanced registration is required.

2.

August Board Meeting:  The August 17th meeting the Luanne Lawrence was discussed.  All attending Board members are encouraged to be there at 10:00 am with our guest to arrive at 10:15 am.

There was also a general discussion of our meeting room.  Although the Christian room may be large enough for this meeting, in the future we have been given permission to us the Board Room at the OSU Foundation.  It is larger and better suited to the size of our Board meeting, especially if all are present and we have any guests.

Meeting Schedule:  President Eiseman reviewed the proposal to set the 3rd Monday of the month as our regular meeting date.  Except for January which falls are Martin Luther King day, all regular board meeting will be at 10:00 am to 12:00 noon on the 3rd Monday of each month.  The dates are:  September 19, October 17, November 21, and December 19 in 2005, and January 23, February 20, March 20, April 17, with our annual meeting scheduled for May 10 3:00 pm to 5:00 pm.  All meeting will be in the OSU Foundation Building.  Laura Sneeden agreed to make the necessary reservations.
Regional Retiree Meeting:  Jean Peters reported on the UWRA Fall Festival and Regional Retirees Assn Meeting scheduled for October 14 to 17 in Vancouver, BC.  There is a two hour sharing session on October 15 and she hoped we could have someone attend this entertaining and informational meeting.  The UWRA was highlighting the “FUN” part of meeting.  We will email the information to our members.

She also reported on a recent event in Albany were over 3,000 people were contacted and the need for continued liaison with ALL and other similar groups.  Beth Fox, RSVP, requested that she be allowed to include our volunteer hours in her reports  or RSVP.  

Gathering and reporting hours was discussed, but not final decision was made.

Jean suggested that we not forget that ALL was a spin off of OSURA and that about 50% of there people are OSURA members.  Some board members and/or spouses are members of ALL.  Jean and Ken Krane’s wife are on the ALL Board.
University Directory:  Laura Sneeden will contact members about being included in this years’ directory.  Permission to list names in the directory must be received each year.  Members will be contacted about July 18th with a return date of August 15th.  Because many assume that they will be included annually, it was suggested that the needed for a response be high lighted!

Retiree Contacts:  Kathy Meddaugh discussed her role in keeping and updating a list of 1100 to 1200 local area faculty and staff that are potential members of OSURA.  How frequently we contact these people and how the list is updated is being discussed with current staff as Kathy is retiring as of the end of June.  This has been an on going project for about 10 years and has included classified as well as academic staff.  We have been able to use the University mailing privilege in making our mailing and we want to continue to use this cost saving privilege.  

3.

University Day Poster:  Kathy also suggested and has volunteered to lead a project to prepare a reusable poster to display at University Day September 20th to help inform staff about OSURA and our activities. We need flyers and pictures to show what we are doing.  All agreed this was an excellent idea and project.
PERS:  Gary Tiedeman reported on the PERS organization now headed by Bob Becker and he will bring us more information to a future board meeting.  Some of our members may be interested in this group that advocates for PERS retirees and their benefits.
Membership Dues:  The idea of automatic free membership for all retirees that some other Universities now offer their retirees should be evaluated and considered for OSU.  With official status and support from the OSU Administration, the need for annual dues is not as critical.   This money might be used as a volunteer contribution for an OSURA scholarship.   More discussion to follow.

Meeting adjourned by President Eiseman at 3:00 pm sharpe!

Respectfully submitted by Secretary Glenn Klein

Reviewed by President David Eiseman

Attachments:  Proposed Committees for OSURA

           OSURA Board List


4.
